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A REGULAR MEETING of the Ordinance Subcommittee of the City Council was held on Monday, March 
21, 2022.  Present were Chairman Anne Ruwet, Councilor Paul Cavagnero, Councilor Armand Maniccia, 
Corporation Counsel Victor Muschell, Public Works Director Ray Drew, Police Chief Bill Baldwin, and 
Sergeant Baldis.  

Chairman Ruwet called the meeting to order at 5:33 p.m. 

Discussion: Food Truck Ordinance 
Ordinance Subcommittee Members discussed the potential updates to the food truck ordinance 
regarding the changes that the Torrington Police Department had made.  Councilor Cavagnero arrived at 
5:40 p.m.  Sergeant Baldis explained the updated verbiage that was added to the food truck ordinance, 
he stated that he compared the current ordinance to other small city food truck ordinances.  The 
members also discussed having the City Council review and set the fee schedule for Food Truck Permits 
annually.   

Discussion: Smoking Ordinance 
On a motion by Councilor Cavagnero, seconded by Councilor Maniccia, the Ordinance Subcommittee 
voted unanimously to accept the draft with the edits and to forward the ordinance to the full Council to 
be scheduled for a public hearing.  Chief Baldwin and Sergeant Baldis discussed adding verbiage to the 
ordinance to include youth areas, for example, Kid’s Play, Library, kid’s events.  The members decided to 
hold off on any specifics until they see how the ordinance works, they can always revisit and make 
amendments.  They also spoke about adding receptacles for cigarette butts but decided against it.  See 
addendum for Smoking Ordinance.   

Discussion: Out of State Motor Vehicles 
Members discussed the option of tabling this ordinance.  Chief Baldwin and Sergeant Baldis informed 
members that the State allows each City or Town to draft their ordinance regarding out-of-state motor 
vehicles as long as it goes along with the State Statutes.  
Chief Baldwin and Sergeant Baldis left before the Garbage Collection Ordinance was discussed.   

Discussion: Garbage Collection Ordinance 
Public Works Director Ray Drew handed out a first draft of the changes that he recommends to the 
current garbage collection ordinance.  The members stated that this will be the first draft to begin 
working from and that they will discuss it further at the next meeting.   

Business by Committee Members 
Ordinance Subcommittee Members discussed setting the next meeting for April 18th, and what will be 
on the agenda. 

Adjournment  
On a motion by Councilor Cavagnero, seconded by Councilor Maniccia, the Board voted unanimously to 
adjourn at 6:26 p.m.  

Addendum: Smoking Ordinance
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Respectfully submitted by    ATTEST: 

Heather Abraham, Asst. City Clerk     CAROL L. ANDERSON, CITY CLERK 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


